## THE UNION CENTRAL LIFE INSURANCE COMPANY

CINCINNATI

December 14, 1942

Mr. Amon G. Carter, Star Telegraph, Houston, Texas

Dear Mr. Carter:

I am deeply grateful for your thoughtfulness and kindness in advising us of the whereabouts of my son Carl.

The last letter we received from him was dated the 19th of October and from recent developments we assumed that he was sent to Africa. We were very much worried, especially Carl's mother, however, since we received your message we feel much better.

If you will advise me the cost of the phone call I will be more than glad to reimburse you.

Should the occasion arise later on I can assure you that I certainly will return the favor.

Again thanking you for your courtesy in advising us about Carl and hoping that both he and Amon, Jr. come through safely, I remain,

Gratefully yours,

Stanley W. Millman